
                             

                                                                                 

                                                 

 

                                                                          
19th December 2019    

                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Dear Parent/Carer 

 
 As we reach the final school day of 2019, I would like to express our grateful thanks to all 

for your support during this busy term. On behalf of the staff, I would also like to say thank 

you for the cards, presents and kind wishes the staff received this week. All the staff at 

our school are dedicated to the children, and I am proud of their love for the role and their 

natural care for every individual child, so it is lovely when it is acknowledged by the children 

and parents in any way.  

 

Please ensure that you all have a restful and enjoyable Christmas and a very Happy New 

Year, and I look forward to welcoming you back to Shortlanesend School on Monday 6th 

January - Mr Wilson - Nadelik Lowen!  

 
Party 

The children were surprised and entertained by Santa during their party on Wednesday. 

Every child had a wonderful time. Thank you to everyone for your food donations, to FOSS 

for ensuring Santa handed the right present to the right child, and to Mr Claus himself for 

finding the time to pop in. 

 
Carol Concert 

Tuesday evening saw our annual carol concert at Kenwyn Church. Response and feedback 

showed that everyone thought the evening to be an enjoyable, and special occasion. Well 

done to our readers, singers and performers from Classes 3,4 and 5. 

 

 



 
Goodbye and Hello 

We have said a temporary farewell to Mrs Beech today as she leaves us for a while to rest 

up and welcome her baby into the world. We wish her all the best. 

We are very happy to welcome Mrs Warchal back this week, who has been away on maternity 

leave herself. 

 

 
Support at Christmas 

Sometimes, for some people Christmas can mean increased stress - which might lead to a 

need for support, or just someone to talk with. You can call Samaritans on 116123 or Mind on 

0300123 3393 for help and support. 

 

 

 
                                    

Spring Term 2020 

Monday 6th January                     First day of Term 

Friday 14th February                              Non Pupil Day 

Monday 17th 21st February                      Half Term 

Friday 27th March                                  Break Up for Easter 

 

 

Summer Term 

Tuesday 14th April                               First Day of Term 

Friday 8th May                        May Bank Holiday 

Monday 25th May                                 Half Term Week 

Monday 1st June                                  Non Pupil Day 

Wednesday 22nd July                          Last day of Term 1.30pm Finish 

Thursday 23rd July                             School Closed to Pupils 

 

 


